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Law Office of

  Richard A. Finnigan          
Richard A. Finnigan                     2112 Black Lake Blvd. SW
           Kathy McCrary, Paralegal
  (360) 956-7001
Olympia, Washington 98512

       (360) 753-7012
rickfinn@localaccess.com
Fax (360) 753-6862
   
  kathym@localaccess.com
March 6, 2009
VIA E-MAIL AND HAND DELIVERY
Mr. David Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW

Olympia, WA  98504-7250

Re:
South Bainbridge Water System, Inc. – Security Notification Filing
Dear Mr. Danner:

The purpose of this letter is to provide the notice of securities filings and issuances required by Chapter 80.08 RCW on behalf of South Bainbridge Water System, Inc. (“Company”).  The Company was unaware that this filing needed to be made at or prior to the time of issuance of the securities and respectfully requests that the Commission accept this filing in lieu of earlier filings.
The Company has three outstanding securities.  The first is a purchase money security interest for the purchase of an automobile.  The automobile is a service truck used in the Company’s operations.  The Company financed $33,890 at zero interest rate.  This transaction was in the public interest because it provided the Company with equipment needed to provide service to its customers.

The second security is a loan from Frontier Bank.  The original amount was approximately $300,000 at an interest rate of 7.5%.  There is currently a balance pending of approximately $150,000.  The proceeds from the security were used for the construction of water service facilities.  This transaction is in the public interest since it allowed the Company to construct facilities to provide service to its customers.

The third obligation is what was originally a line of credit which was required by Frontier Bank to be converted to a loan in the amount of $50,000 on September 16, 2008.  The current balance is $47,429.  This loan has an interest rate of 7%.  The proceeds from this security were used for the purposes of improvement or maintenance of the Company’s service and facilities.  This transaction is in the public interest as it allowed the Company to maintain a level of service to its customers consistent with its obligations to provide service.

Attached hereto is a Certification from Ms. Kathy Blossom, an officer of the Company.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.








Sincerely,








RICHARD A. FINNIGAN
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Enclosure
cc:
Kathy Blossom (via e-mail)

Jim Ward (via e-mail)
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